WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 1st April 2009 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Maureen Biggin; John Pendrill; Janet Robson; Sue Shlackman;
2. Apologies for absence: Roger Hamilton; Terry Morgan

3. Terry Morgan: the reason for Terry’s continued absence was explained by the Chairman
4. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 4th March 2009 were approved 
5. Treasurer’s Report: no transactions
6. Membership Secretary: Jim Biggin distributed collection packs to committee members and indicated that the rest of the packs would be distributed by 5th April
7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: Friars Cliff has taken over Chairmanship. The CBC plans for Druitt Gardens have met with a high degree of approval. Many comments are in line with those made by Janet Robson and Terry Morgan on our behalf

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: Both CBC and HCT continue to undertake work that is contentious but without a five year plan it is very difficult to hold them to account
9. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: when the Hall is extended at the back, the upstairs fire escape will be lost. It was resolved that we would formally object to such action and that Sue Shlackman would inform the hall committee of that fact.
10. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: Our invoice for money spent on behalf of FOSCH less the agreed £20 subsidy has not been paid. We have issued a reminder. The open day was poorly attended.
11. Relationship with Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: the surprise instruction from FOSCH to remove references to WCRA from anything we do for them and to help them establish their independence from us was discussed. It was resolved that we had no option but to comply with this request. The Chairman was authorised to write to FOSCH confirming that we had fulfilled their requirements.
12. St Catherine’s Hill Management Plan: the preliminary meeting at CBC on 5th March to form a management committee for The Hill was cancelled because of heavy snow. A new date is awaited. As agreed, we have offered to contribute £1,000 to the cost of forming the plan subject to satisfactory administrative procedures being put in place 
13. PACT: the local police will be holding a quiz night on 6th June
14. Planning Issues: the enforcement order on 4 St Catherine’s Way has not yet been issued. CBC is considering what action, if any, to take regarding the Hurn Road-Fairmile Road roundabout. 
15. CBC Conduct of Retrospective Planning Applications: no report
16. 2009 Members Newsletter: printing had not been straightforward. Jim Biggin and Sue Shlackman will review options for next year.

New Combined Website: no report

17. Accidents on the Spur Road:  Dorset Police appear to have no plan in place to manage local traffic following an accident. The most recent example had resulted in gridlock and passengers missing flights from the airport. After some discussion it was resolved that the Chairman would raise this issue at the next meeting of the Airport liaison group.
18. Hall on The Hill Golden Brick Scheme: Sue Shlackman asked if WCRA would be prepared to buy a brick. It was resolved that she would photocopy the literature and distribute it to committee members to be discussed next month.
19. The meeting closed at 9.05 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 6th May at 7.30pm at The Hall on The Hill 
